
 
Community Christmas Dinner  

By Diane Turke, St. Paul - Neenah 
 
 

Saturday, December 18th was a day of celebrating the Christmas season with a very special Christmas Dinner. The 
guests who were served, were the patrons of the Neenah/Menasha Community Table and Double Portion food kitchens. It 
was a collaboration of several church’s and compassionate people that made this happen. The churches involved were 
St. Paul Lutheran, St. Mark’s Lutheran, Our Savior’s Lutheran and St. Patrick’s Catholic, all from Neenah and Menasha. 
Bishop Jim Justman from the East Central Synod of Wisconsin came to offer prayer and he also served food.  The boards 
of Community Table and Double Portion also gave their time and offered their advice and much needed wisdom to make 
this a success. It was a success on so many levels! 

 

Prior to Bishop Justman opening with 
prayer, one of the guests asked if he 
could recite a poem. He was inspired 
to stand up and share the “Christmas 
Guest” poem that he recited from 
memory. It was beautiful and he 
spoke with such passion!  It brought 
tears to your eyes.  He was so proud 
to share this story with everyone 
there.  

 

 

 

 



The meat that was served was tenderloin, chicken breasts and ham. The 
tenderloin and chicken were cooked on the grill even while the snow was 
flying! The meat was perfectly cooked by 3 hearty souls.  

Inside the ambience was incredible, candles, flowers, Christmas decorations, 
beautiful table cloths and napkins, and music. It was spectacular!   

 

 

 

It was as though the volunteers serving the meal were professional 
wait staff after the training they got from a member of St. Paul who 
had been a waiter during his college days. This made the guests 
feel really special. This was the overriding goal of the event – 
make everyone feel special. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Each guest left with a gift bag. (In 
each gift bag (Thrivent donated the 
red reusable bags) there was a 
blanket, a bag of cookies, prayer 
books, a Christmas story book, a bag 
of candy, peanuts and an orange, a 
loaf of bread and a bag of popcorn.  

 

 

In addition to the meal that was served, we also delivered meals, a bouquet of flowers and other gifts to the shut-ins from 
the various churches. Each church provided drivers. This worked out great! 

After it was over, we had left over gift bags, bouquets of flowers and cookies. We took the leftover gift bags to the 
Appleton Warming Shelter. This was perfect for each guest we served, but also for the Appleton Warming Shelter patrons. 
The left over cookies and flowers were taken to Island Shores. They were so happy to receive them.  

We can’t wait for next year but how will we outdo this year? We’ll give it our best try!  Enjoy the pictures below. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


